

SPECIAL EDUCAITONAL NEEDS AND DISABILITY INFORMATION, ADVICE AND SUPPORT SERVICE

MEETING PREPARATION & SUPPORT

Introduction

You may be invited to meetings at your child's school or setting. You may also want to request a meeting to discuss any issues or concerns you have. This leaflet gives ideas about how to prepare for meetings so that you can get the best out of the meeting. This leaflet also explains how Hartlepool Information, Advice and Support Service may be able to help you at meetings.

This guide has been produced to give you some ideas on how to prepare for these meetings in order to get the best out of them.

Getting organised - things you need to do

Requesting a meeting

You have the right to request a meeting with any professional involved with your child. You may wish to discuss problems at school or worries about progress. You may wish to talk to a health professional to discuss other concerns. Ask yourself these basic questions:



- What do I need to discuss?
- Who do I want to meet with to discuss it?
- How do I organise it?
- Are there any special arrangements that need to be made so that I can go to the meeting?

What do I need to discuss?

Work out exactly what the problem is and why you feel you need to have the meeting. Write it down. This will help if you need to send a letter to request the meeting. Be clear as you can be

about your reasons for needing the meeting. We can always help with this if you feel unclear and want to talk it through- our number is at the end of this factsheet..

Who do I need to meet with to discuss it?

If the problem is related to school you may want to meet with the class teacher or the Special Educational Needs Co-ordinator (SENCO). If you don't know who the SENCO is call the school and ask for their name and best time to talk to them. If the problem is related to health issues you may need to speak to your child's Doctor or Specialist Nurse

How do I organise it?

You can request the meeting by calling the relevant people and organising a time over the phone.

You can request a meeting in writing, giving times when you are available. Ask people to get back to you to tell you when the meeting should go ahead.

If you have involvement of a number of professionals you may have been allocated a Key Worker or Lead Professional. They can request the meeting and organise it on your behalf.

Hints!

Make sure to have a pen and paper or even a mobile ready phone ready to help you record dates and times.

Keep a dairy to make sure you have no other appointments that might clash with the meeting.

Special Arrangements

If you need help because of a disability or sensory impairment remember to tell the people holding the meeting to make sure they organise what they need.

If English is not your first language or you find it difficult, you can ask for an interpreter to help you. This may take some time to arrange for you so remember to ask for this well ahead of the meeting.

Tools to help you get organised

- Diary
- File for reports and correspondence

Diary - If you can, try to keep a diary about your child and their difficulties. Make a note of:

- Date
- Areas of concern
- Any difficulties your child has
- Any improvements that you or your child notices

- Anyone you have spoken to at school and any action taken
- Any knock- on effects- behaviour, health, anxiety, self-confidence etc.

If you speak to someone on the phone about your child, check:

- What you have agreed to
- · What was decided

You could ask for them to put it down in a letter and send it to you to keep in your file. Write down for yourself what was agreed in the conversation.

Files for reports and correspondence

- Keep all important information about your child including school records and reports, important medical information, copies of letters from school and copies of letters or reports from other professionals
- Keep copies of all letters that you send
- Try to keep them in a file in a safe place and put them in date order

Getting ready for meetings

- If you are not sure what the meeting is about ask the person holding the meeting
- Ask who will be there and why. If you feel there should be a particular person at the meeting ask for them to be invited
- Read any reports that are sent to you before the meeting
- Plan what you are going to say. Be clear about what you are going to ask and what you want to discuss, for example 'What progress has he made on his Individual Education Plan (IEP) or Education, Health and Care (EHC) Plan in the last term?'
- It may help if you make a short list of your concerns, questions and suggestions so that you don't forget to talk about them when you go into the meeting. Use reports from professionals to help back you up where possible

Your child's views

If possible ask your child for their views including what they enjoy. Do they have any worries? Are there things they would like you to ask the teacher?

Taking people with you

- You may want to take your partner, a friend or advisor with you for support. This is especially helpful when a major decision is going to be made
- If you feel you might lose your temper or become emotional during the meeting take someone with you for support and guidance

The person with you will be able to take notes at the meeting of what was said and by whom. This can be a great help for you as you may not be able to remember everything that was said at the meeting.

At the meeting

- It is important to always attend meetings and be on time if you are running late phone ahead and let them know. Give yourself enough time to thoroughly discuss any problems
- Everyone at the meeting should be introduced to you but if not ask who each person is and what their connection is with your child
- If people in the meeting use complicated terms or words that you don't understand, ask them for an explanation. You have a right to know what is being said
- If reports or any new paperwork are brought to the meeting ask for time to read them. If the information is new or very important ask for the meeting to be put back to another time or date to give you time to go through them
- Don't forget you are a professional too you are the parent and you know your child in a way they do not
- If you disagree with people about their views do not be afraid to speak up. If you think what they are suggesting will not work discuss it with them. Ask them why they have suggested these things
- If you do not understand how a person came to a conclusion ask them to explain it.
 Continue to ask questions until you are sure what they are saying. Your friend or supporter might also be able to ask for things to be explained more fully
- Try to make a point in a calm and polite way. Being angry can stop you getting your point across. People are more likely to listen and take on board what you have to say if you say it calmly. This is when having someone with you can really help
- Meetings can sometimes be stressful. It is okay to express emotions and cry or be angry, but if you start to feel 'out of control' or are 'losing it', it might be better to have a break or ask for another meeting at another time
- Be realistic about what you can ask for and be prepared to negotiate about what will be done. Be prepared to be flexible and suggest different options and alternatives
- Try to be positive with the other people present and thank them for their help
- At the end of the meeting ask for any actions to be confirmed while everyone is still present. Who is doing what? What happens next? How will this be reviewed? Will there be a further meeting?
- Ask for a copy of the notes of the meeting

You might want to write a letter after the meeting to confirm what has been said.

Have Your Say

Please let us know any comments you may have about this leaflet by contacting the Information, Advice and Support Service using the contact details below.

Alternatively you can write to us at:

Hartlepool SEND Information, Advice and Support Service Children & Joint Commissioning Centre for Excellence in Training & Learning (CETL) Brierton Lane Hartlepool TS25 4AF

Further copies of this and other leaflets are available from the Information, Advice and Support Service. This leaflet is also available in large print on request.

Privacy Notice

We will only store and use the information you supply to us for the purpose of providing you with a service based on your consent. The information you provide will be handled in accordance with the General Data Protection Regulation and the Data Protection Act 2018.

For information on how the council processes your information please see our privacy notice at www.hartlepool.gov.uk/privacy-notices. It is important that you read our privacy notice so that you are aware of how and why we process your personal information.

If you have any questions on how we process your data please contact the Data Protection Officer, Hartlepool Borough Council, Civic Centre, Hartlepool, TS24 8AY. Tel: 01429 523087 or by email: dataprotection@hartlepool.gov.uk

Hartlepool SEND Information, Advice and Support Service Centre for Excellence in Teaching and Learning Brierton Lane Hartlepool TS25 4AF

Tel: 01429 284876/07776491662

Email: HARTLEPOOLIASS@hartlepool.gov.uk

Publication Date: March 2020

